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Upcoming Club Events 
Wednesday 4th March 
The Wednesday mid-week event for March is a breakfast/brunch at Greendays Restaurant, 8/6 
Ashmore Rd. Bundall Island Emporium. There is a great menu, good parking and local shops to 
peruse. Pay when ordering. For more details please contact Diana Hogan on 0423 694550. 
Date: 4th March 2020 
Meet: At the venue 
Time: Meet at 9.30am for 10.00am meal 
Sunday Run 15th March 

For the Sunday run we will meet at the Esplanade Park at Paradise Point (opposite Muscovey 

Avenue and south of the Sovereign Island bridge) for a BYO morning tea. We will then travel to 

the Café Sofi, 6 Emerald Drive Helensvale for lunch.  Please advise attendance at the next 

meeting or call David Willmott on 5593 2524 or 0408 455249. 

Date: 15th March 2020                                               

Meet At: Esplanade Park, Paradise Point opposite Muscovey Avenue 

Time: Meet at 10.00am 

 
Sunday Breakfast at the Historic River Mill 

Next Meeting  
The next meeting will be held on Monday 24th February 2020 at the Hinterland Hotel, 53 Station Street 
Nerang starting at 7.00pm.  All members and Guests are welcome.  



 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Wednesday Lunch at Hinze Dam Restaurant 
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Resignation 
With much regret Tom and Irene Ross tended their resignation from the positions of Chairman and 

Secretary respectively in January due to ill health. Tom and Irene were looking forward to 

continuing in their roles this year and had started early planning for the Chairman’s Weekend 

Away. They are very disappointed at having to make this decision.  

We thank Tom and Irene for all the work they have carried out for the club.  

At the January meeting Di Cooper accepted the position of Chairperson and Debbie Duncan 

accepted the position of Secretary and we thank them. 

 

**Members are reminded to give notice to the organiser of an event in advance if they are 

not able to attend an event previously advised that they will be attending.   

 
Supper Roster 2020 

The following table lists those members who have volunteered to provide supper at the monthly 
meetings. We still need a few volunteers to fill in the gaps as we need at least two ladies per 
month. Please advise Ruth Willmott if you can support the team. 
.   

24th February Ruth Willmott, Jane 
Mikkelsen 

 27th July Denise Hutchins 

     

30th March Di Cooper, Lorraine 
Kennedy 

 31st August  

     

27th April Ruth Willmott, Diana 
Hogan, Helen Baker 

 28th 
September 

Chris Miers, Marilyn Porter, 
Helen Baker 

     

25th May Chris Miers, Marilyn Porter  26th October Junita Kup-Ferroth 
     

29th June Junita Kup-Ferroth, Irene 
Ross 

 30th 
November 
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MONTHLY MEETING 
JAGUAR DRIVERS’ CLUB OF QUEENSLAND INC. GOLD COAST REGISTER 

HELD AT HINTERLAND HOTEL NERANG QLD. – 27th January 2020 
 

The meeting was opened by Chairman Tom Ross at 7.02 pm who warmly welcomed guest Jim Reid JDCQ 
President and members. 
Apologies: Ray and Gwen Howlett, Caroline Coulson, Richard and Caroline Mercer, Joan Gracie, and 
Maureen Reid. 
Special Event: David Willmott advised the prizes were a $50 coupon for a home car wash donated by 
Stuart Dawson, a bottle of Shiraz and a bottle of Pinot donated by Dale Dimmack. 
 
Resignation: Tom Ross advised of his resignation as Chairman, effective immediately due to health 
issues. He also advised that Secretary Irene Ross was also tending her resignation for similar reasons. 
  
   TOM ROSS……………………………………….      IRENE ROSS…………………………………….. 
      Outgoing Chairman                                               Outgoing Secretary 
 
David Willmott then took the seat as acting Chairman and Robin Kup-Ferroth as acting Secretary.  
Ron Gaudion took the chair and asked for nominations for the vacant positions from the floor. No 
nominations were received but Ron advised he had received separately nominations for Di Cooper to take 
the position of Chairperson and Debbie Duncan to take the position of Secretary. Both of these were 
accepted and the meeting endorsed the new positions. 
 
    DI COOPER………………………………………..  DEBBIE DUNCAN…………………………………. 
       Incoming Chairperson                                                Incoming Secretary 
    
Minutes of Previous Meeting: David Willmott asked that they be taken as read as a true and accurate 
record.                

Approved by Chris Miers; Seconded by Marilyn Porter. 
There was no business arising from the Minutes. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Lyn Evers presented her report - Business/Cheque Account: Interest 23c, Balance 
$2,822.68, Bonus Interest Savings Account Interest: $9.05 Balance $7,114.81.                                                                                                            

Approved by Debbie Duncan; Seconded by Dorothy Collie. 
 

Correspondence In:  

E-mails From:  Wendy Gross re Inter- Register’s June Rally - unable to meet with Rob until February; 
Songbirds Restaurant Mt. Tamborine inviting us to hold a function at their venue (from Meyjitte Bougherout  
– executive chef);   Lloyd Andersen (Brisbane) advising of weekend away to Celtic Festival at Glen Innes on 
1-3 May 2020;   Dennis and Mae Simpson for new address;   Terry Whitehouse in regard to the Modern 
Compact Register run to RAAF Amberley followed by lunch at the Bottletree Hotel Glamorgan on Sunday 
16th February. Contact Carl Brown on 0438 240 769 or Terry on 0409 072 500. Need to send in an entry form 
for RAAF Amberley – Website www.raafamberleyheritage.gov.au ;   Jim Reid advised no date set for All 
British Day as yet;   Stu Gross Ladies shirt sizes 8/10/12 now in stock. 

Letter - Bank statement from Bank of Queensland 

Two Queensland Jaguar Driver magazines from Brisbane 

Correspondence Out:  Brisbane advised of New Committee for 2020 and Event’s Programme for 2020;  

Reply to Wendy Gross Email;  Brisbane advised of Dennis and Mae Simpson new address;   E-mail to 
Wendy Gross advising three couples interested in Inter Register’s Rally.  

                                    Approved: Jane Mikkelsen, Seconded: Steve Duncan 

Past Events: David spoke of the Christmas Party 30th Nov 2019 held at Southport Gold Coast organised 
by the Ray and Gwen Howlett, Lyn Evers and Jane Mikkelsen. He mentioned how it was a great event with 
a large number of prizes given out plus the huge Christmas Hamper put together by Jane Mikkelsen. 
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Dave then spoke of the 6th Birthday Anniversary of Wednesday Runs held on the 4th Dec 2019 to Kingscliff 
Bowls Club organised by himself and what a great day it was with everybody receiving a piece of the 
celebratory birthday cake. 

Future Events: David mentioned the run organised for Wednesday 5th February to Hinze Dam Café, 
stopping on the way for BYO morning tea, organised by himself. Meet at Arthur Earle Park Nerang at 9am 
for 9.30 departure. He also mentioned the Breakfast/Brunch at Greendays Restaurant, Bundall Island 
Emporium organised by Diana Hogan. Meet at the venue at 9.30am for 10am meal.  

Ron Gaudion spoke of the Breakfast Run to Historic River Mill at Mt. Nathan on Sunday 9th February. Meet 
at Arthur Earle Park at 8.00am for 8.30am departure. Pay when ordering. 

 
Cars and Parts: Two S Type vehicles for sale: 2002 4L V8 model with 196,00Km in immaculate condition 
Price $5,000 – contact Ron Gaudion if interested;  
2001 4L V8 model with 125,000 Km in excellent condition – contact Kurt Lindener on 55301588. 
Number plates XJS35 and frames for sale $100; Car Tool Kit for sale $100 see Kurt Lindener. 
Library/PR: Ron Gaudion advised there were three Jaguar magazines free for the taking.  
 
Editor: Postage had increased from $1 to $1.10 for the magazines. Minor error in Calendar of events. 
 
General Business:  
Ron Gaudion presented Denise Hutchins with her 30 Year membership badge; Gary Mikkelsen advised he 
has started a project to collect a photo history of the Register with the aim of putting it on computer disc and 
including in our library. He requested members who had early photos of the register to give him a copy so 
he can compile this history; A Supper Register was circulated to members for meetings during the year; 
Jim Reid spoke of the Australia Day function and that 66 members had attended. He advised the JDCQ 
Committee was making some changes to Register funding with the aim of making it fairer for the smaller 
registers and to bring the club together more. Registers funding is based on member numbers and the new 
system will provide an amount of $500 to each register plus $5.00 per member annually. New members will 
receive a JDCQ shirt. Jim apologised that this information had not been more widely distributed throughout 
the club. He also asked whether any one in our Register would be prepared to take on the JDCQ Secretary 
role. He also provided some auto calendars free to take.     
      
Special Event Results: By David Willmott winners were: Irene Ross, Bottle of Pinot, Gary Mikkelsen, 
Bottle of Shiraz, Roy Bayliss, $50 car wash coupon. 
 
Supper: David Willmott thanked all the ladies (too many to name) who contributed to a delicious supper. 
The meeting closed at 7.45pm. 
 

Robin Kup-Ferroth 
Acting Secretary 
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Mid Week Event Wednesday 4th March 2020 
Breakfast/ Brunch at GREENDAYS RESTAURANT 

Gathering at 9.30 for 10am Start at 8/6 Ashmore Rd Bundall Island Emporium 
Great Menu & Good Parking plus Lovely Shops 
For More Details Contact Diana on 0423 694550 

 
Gold Coast Calendar of Events 2020 

Month Date Event 

February Mon 24th Monthly Meeting 

March Wed 4th Mid-Week Breckie Run 

 Sun 15th Luncheon Run 

 Mon 30th Monthly Meeting 

April Wed 1st  Mid-Week Run 

 Sun 19th Luncheon Run 

 Mon 27th Monthly Meeting 

May Wed 6th Mid-Week Run 

 Sun 10th Mothers’ Day Luncheon 

 Sun 26th MacLeans Bridge Car Show (not a club event) 

 Mon 25th Monthly Meeting 

June *Tue 2nd  Mid-Week Run 

 Sun 14th Sunday Luncheon Run 

 Mon 29th Monthly Meeting 

July Wed 1st Mid-Week Breckie Run 

 Sun 12th Christmas in July Lunch 

 Mon 27th Monthly Meeting 

August Wed 5th Mid-Week Run 

 Fri 28th – Sun 30th Chairman’s Weekend Away (Two Nights Away) 

 Mon 31st Monthly Meeting 

September Wed 2nd Mid-Week Run 

 Sun 13th Annual Spring Affair 

 Mon 28th Monthly Meeting 

October Wed 7th Mid-Week Brunch Run 

 Sun 18th Sunday Luncheon Run 

 Mon 26th Monthly Meeting 

November Wed 4th Mid-Week Run 

 Sun 15th Sunday Luncheon Run 

 Mon 30th Monthly Meeting & Annual General Meeting 

December Wed 2nd Mid-Week Run - 6th Anniversary 

 Sat 6th Christmas Party Luncheon 

 

Committee Members 2020 
Position Name Home Phone Mobile Email 

Chairperson Di Cooper  0411 176050 dianecooper580@gmail.com 
V/Chairman David Willmott 5593 2524 0408 455249 davidanthony56@hotmail.com 
Secretary Debbie Duncan 55252310 0413 181919 debduncan5@gmail.com 
Treasurer Lyn Evers 3206 7171  levers@bigpond.net.au 

Editor Robin Kup-Ferroth 5576 2134 0412 590458 robink4@optusnet.com.au 
PR, Library Ron Gaudion 5579 9387 0432 918112 gaudfree@gmail.com 
Committee Ray Howlett 5564 1114 0408 769118 rayhowlett@bigpond.com 

 Chris Miers 55771686 0404 274386 clmiers@bigpond.net.au 
 Diana Hogan 56613919 0413 878098 brian@amaze.net.au 
 Arthur Kontalis  0418 467023 askho56@gmail.com 
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CLUB DET@ILSCLUB DET@ILSCLUB DET@ILSCLUB DET@ILS    

All Correspondence to:                                The Secretary             
                                                                   JDCQ Gold Coast Register   
                                                           PO Box 7636 Gold Coast Mail Exchange Qld 4217 
 

Club Account (For Payment): 
Bank of Queensland 

BSB 124 -001      A/C No. 10224513 
Note 
As a courtesy, members are requested to advise the organiser of an event ASAP if: 
1. They are planning to attend an event but have not provided previous notice of this; or 
2. They are not able to attend the event when previously advised they will be attending. 

 
Disclaimer 

The Gold Coast Register of the Jaguar Drivers Club of Queensland Inc. cannot accept any responsibility for any product or service 

statements made herein, and the opinions or comments from any contributor to the newsletter are not necessarily those of the club, 

its committee, its members or the Editor. 
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Breakfast at the Historic River Mill 


